Meeting Minutes for November 19, 2009

Milton Planning Board

The 11th meeting of the Planning Board for fiscal year 2010 was held on Thursday, November 19, 2009, starting at 6:30p.m. 

In attendance:  Emily Keys Innes, Peter F. Jackson, Bernard J. Lynch, III, Edward L. Duffy, Alexander Whiteside,  Planning Board members, William Clark, Planning Director, and Diane Colligan, Planning Board’s Administrative Assistant

1. ADMINISTRATIVE TASKS

The Planning Board approved the Meeting Minutes of November 5th.

FUTURE MEETINGS

The Planning Board confirmed a future meeting date of December 3, 2009; this meeting will be held at the Council on Aging at 5:30 p.m. 

      2.         CITIZENS SPEAK: 
No person present wished to speak during this session other than with respect to Temple Shalom
3.
DIRECTORS REPORT
Wind facilities: Mr. Clark is currently working on grant proposals for the construction of a wind facility. 

East Milton Parking Study Grant: The grant contract still has not been released by EOT and is awaiting signature from the state.

4.
88 WHARF STREET PUBLIC ACCESS TO RIVER CROSSING 

The Planning Director spoke to the Condominium Association and they agreed to meet with the Planning Board in December to discuss  construction of a river crossing.

5.
TEMPLE SHALOM REDEVELOPMENT 

Coffman Realty gave a power point presentation regarding possible redevelopment of the Temple Shalom site. This presentation showed a plan with various revised details such as crosswalks, sidewalks, adjusted sizes of parking aisles spaces from 24’ to 22’, pedestrian seating areas, bike racks. Coffman Realty’s Traffic Consultant Jeff Dirk from Vanasse and Associates Inc. discussed recent study made on the effect of a 10,000 square foot market on site. The consultant discussed various matter including the possibility of a left turn lane, a traffic light, and the possibility of textured pavement to slow the traffic. He projected peak parking needs for the site. The board discussed draft zoning prepared by Mr. Corcoran, attorney for Coffman Realty. Various members of the public asked questions and made comments. Mr. Whiteside agreed to produce a new draft of a zoning bylaw for the Board’s consideration on December 3rd.  

6.
ADJOURNMENT

The Board voted unanimously to adjourn at 10:04 p.m.









__________________________








Alexander Whiteside, Secretary

